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Overview 
The Pipeline Workgroup was established to assist the Council on Linkages Between Academia 
and Public Health Practice (Council) with identifying strategies for recruiting and retaining a 
skilled and competent public health workforce. In this capacity, the Workgroup convened an 
expert forum on recruitment and retention, developed strategies to alleviate worker shortages, 
conducted literature searches, and collected original data on public health workers. Data 
collected thus far are being summarized for release in a report currently under development, 
and data collection will be continued with the 2011 survey of public health workers (to include 
states not included in the earlier survey). Data from the 2010 survey specific to work settings 
and types of public health professionals are available for use by Council member organizations.   
 
New Directions 
The current economic and political environment presents an opportunity for the Council to 
consider how it can have the greatest impact on ensuring a skilled and competent public health 
workforce. As public health positions are eliminated in many health departments throughout the 
country, focusing on evidence-based recruitment and retention strategies may be less relevant 
to the immediate needs of the public health community. However, the activities of the Pipeline 
Workgroup have positioned the Council to explore opportunities presented by the public health 
and healthcare workforce provisions of the Affordable Care Act (ACA). The Pipeline Workgroup 
requests that the Council consider refocusing the Workgroup’s direction to develop strategies 
for guiding implementation of the workforce provisions of the ACA. By bringing the public health 
practice and academic communities together around this important topic, effective strategies 
can be developed to meet immediate and longer-term needs of health departments and other 
public health organizations. 
 
Background information about the workforce provisions of the ACA follows this document. 
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